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Upcoming Events  
February 2018  

Sat. Feb 3  
Basement reserved-Ray  
Sun. Feb 4, 11, 18, 25  

Worship 8 & 1045  
Sun School 915  
KOOL Choir 12  

Mon. Feb 5  
Elders Mtg 7  
Tues Feb 6  
Quilting 10-3  

Youth Brd 630  
Tues Feb 6, 13, 20, 27  

Prayers 930  
Confirmation 5 pm  

Wed. Feb 7  
Ladies Bible Study 10  

Adult Choir 7  
Sat. Feb 10  

Friendship Dinner 530  
Sun. Feb 11  

Mrs. Lincoln & Author  
Glen Aubrey 3 pm  

Tues. Feb 13  
Church Council 7  

Wed. Feb 14  
Ladies Bible Study 10  
Ash Wed Service 7 pm  

No Adult Choir  
Sun. Feb 18  

KOOL Choir 12  
Mon. Feb 19  

President’s Day  
Office Closed  
Tues. Feb 20  

Christian Ed 7 pm  
Wed. Feb 21, 28  

Ladies Bible Study 10  
Lenten Dinner 6  

Lent Midweek Worship 7  
Adult Choir 745  
Tues. Feb 27  
Evangelism 7  

 
Sat. March 10  
18th Annual  
Trivia Night  
Challenge  

Friendship Dinner  
Saturday, February 10 
Appetizers 5:30 p.m.  

Dinner 6:30 p.m.  
Dessert Auction  to follow 

Cost $20.00  Seniors $15.00 
Buy your tickets in the Narthex following  

worship services  

ASH WEDNESDAY  
WORSHIP SERVICE  

 
WED. February 14  

7:00 P.M.  

18th Annual Trivia Night  
Challenge 

 
WHERE:  Katy Cavins Community Center, 
308 5th St. O’Fallon 
WHEN: Saturday, March 10th. Doors open 
at 5:15PM.   
  Play begins promptly at 6:00PM 
WHAT: A night of fun for your team of eight 
players. For $15.00 per person 

 Barbara Kay as  
Mary Todd Lincoln  

& Author Glen Aubrey  
Sunday, February 11 

 3:00 p.m.  
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What usually comes to your mind when the calendar page turns to February? 
Sure, it’s the celebration of Valentine’s Day.  What do you really know about St. 
Valentine?  All that is reliably known of the saint commemorated on February 14 is 
his name and that he was martyred for being a Christian and buried in or near 
Rome.  Being that there were many martyrs in the first three centuries of Christian-
ity, and because the name Valentinus was so popular, it’s easy to speculate that 
several Valentines and their stories could have been conflated into a single story 

of one person.  We may not know all the facts of his story, but we do know it’s a day about love!  
     The question I have is, what turned Valentine’s Day into a day to bolster the greeting card, rose and can-
dy markets.  (Oh no! My cynicism is showing!)  Truth is, I’m not really opposed to the celebration of Valen-
tine’s Day, but it seems that it has become nothing more than a day we take our wives out to dinner and buy 
her a dozen roses and a box of See’s candy!  (Nothing but the best for you, dear! You might want to share a 
couple of chocolates with your thoughtful husband!).   
     Now what if Valentine’s Day impacted us not just for a day, but all year ‘round?  What if Veterans’ Day 

made us more appreciative of our vets all year ‘round? Or Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
+,-.�/0�+12.�,33.45678�,7-�2.04.359/:�19�-699.2.75� 2,3.0�,::�;.,2<�12�=.+126,:�>,;�
thankful for those who sacrificed everything to keep our country safe and free… all year 
‘round instead of just a day?  I guess I’m suggesting that having all these different cele-
bration days, while not in and of themselves bad, each one may overwhelm us so that 
we lose the significance of its intended purpose.  If we could just get our mental arms 
around the meaning of love, all these days might come together and become more like a 
godly lifestyle than just a day. So what is love? 
     One of Jesus’ great teachable moments on the subject of love is recorded in John 
13.  Just before Jesus went to the cross, He gathered His disciples together for a final 
meal. Jesus had made the arrangements for the meal so something tells me this was a 
“set up.” Why?  No one met them at the door with champagne, roses, or chocolates.  
There were the customary bowl of water and a towel.  As the disciples entered the room 
they realized Somebody had obviously dropped the ball for there were no servants there 

to wash the disciples’ feet when they had come in.  It was an accepted practice to wash the feet of the 
guests and that task was always given to the lowest of the servants.  Even though the text doesn’t say this, 
I’d bet anything the disciples started looking around for the servants and when they realized none were 
there they began looking at each other to see who was going to step up to the task. They had argued once 
or twice who would be the greatest in the kingdom and Jesus had told them “the 
greatest in the kingdom of God will be the one who serves. 
     In the midst of this socially embarrassing moment Jesus got up, put a towel 
around His waist, and began to wash the disciples’ feet.  Peter was beside himself, 
“You’ll never wash my feet, Lord!”  They argued a bit but Peter sheepishly conced-
ed.   
     Jesus had taught His disciples the way of loving service but this time He demon-
strated it.  It certainly caught their attention.  After He is done, he gives them a New 
Commandment to share with them the meaning of His actions. 
     “A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another: just as I have loved you, you also are to 
love one another. By this all people will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one anoth-
er.”  (John 13:34-35) 
     The season of Lent begins on Ash Wednesday which also happens to be Valentine’s Day. Ash Wednes-
day begins our 40 day journey to the crucifixion of Jesus where He laid down His life in loving service for us 
and the world.  Was there in the history of the world a greater demonstration of love?   
     Let me encourage you to come to our Lenten services each Wednesday night to contemplate the great-
est act of love ever demonstrated.  Throughout the season (with the exception of Ash Wednesday) God pro-
vides us the opportunity to gather together for a pot-blessed meal. It may seem like an ordinary meal but 
I’ve noticed that those who come have found the dinners to be an extraordinary place to demonstrate God’s 
love and so fulfill our Lord’s command.  
Happy Valentine’s Life,   
In Christ, Pastor Vern 
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     Imagine that a friend or family member who is unfamiliar with 
your Christian faith asks you to summarize the gospel. She isn’t 
looking for a laundry list of doctrines. She has no interest in 
hearing you recite the Apostles’ Creed. She wants to get to the 
heart of the matter. “In seven words or less,” she says, “tell me 

what you believe as a Christian.” 

     What would you say? How would you put it? Are you prepared to confess your faith in Jesus? 
     To be a Christian is to “believe with your heart” and “confess with your mouth” the good news of God’s 
love for us in Christ (Romans 10:9–10). Peter calls us to be prepared always 
to give a reason for the hope we have as Christians (1 Peter 3:15). Christians 
have the best news in the world to share! But are we prepared to share it? 

     During this season of Lent, we’re going to prepare to celebrate Holy Week 
by sharing why Holy Week is so import- ant. Our midweek worship services 
will serve as opportunities to consider the many ways in which the Scriptures 
proclaim Jesus. During the week, each of you will be working on your own 
summary, with the hopes that all of us are more prepared to share the good 
news of Jesus. Come and join us this Lent, and join us by crafting your own confession of the gospel! 

 
Pastor Matt 

� � � � � � �

Welcome to 2018!! 
     The Sunday School schedule is back to normal now after the Christmas 
break. All classes (3 year old to adult) begin at 9:15. Due to numbers some ages 
have been regrouped.  Sixth grade through high school seniors now all meet 
with Pastor Matt in the basement Youth room. Fourth and fifth grades are com-
bined and lead by Ms. Lyndsey. 
     Please remember that the nursery is open from before the 8:00 am service 
until after the 10:45 service including the Sunday School hour. 
     VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL will be held in June but a director or co-director 
is still needed in order for this fun-filled week to happen. Anyone interested in 
helping please contact Lyndsey Sherman at 618-530-0172 or lsh-
erman9298@gmail.com 

     In the coming weeks the following events are on the calendar: 
February 9, 4:00 pm - Youth needed to decorate for the Friendship Dinner 
February 10, 4:45 pm - Youth arrive to work the Friendship Dinner 
During March the PreK to 5th grade students will sing at an 8:00 am service. The date is TBD. 
March 10 - Trivia Night - Youth needed to decorate and work Trivia Night at the Katy Cavins Center 
March 29, Tentative date to stuff eggs and practice program (7th to 12th grade) 
=,23?�%���@88�A/75�,5�3?/23?��B5?�51���5?�82,-.�7.. -.-�51�C12D<�,::�,8.0�7..-.-�51�31+.�?,E.�9/7  
April 1, EASTER - no Sunday School 
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True friendship   
A true friend knows 
your weaknesses but 
shows you your 
052.785?0<�9..:0�;1/2�
fears but fortifies your 
9,65?<�0..0�;1/2�,7F6.G
ties but frees your 
046265<�2.31876H.0�;1/2�
disabilities but empha-
sizes your possibili-
ties. �

BSLC Annual   
Friendship Dinner 

Saturday, February 10 
5:30-8:00 PM 

BSLC Basement Fellowship Room 
 

Join us for a fun night of fellowship with a 
dinner prepared by our Youth and Fellow-

ship Boards  
and Dinner Served by our Youth. 

Stay for the Dessert Auction as you help 
us raise money for important youth 

events. 
 

Cost: $20 per person, $15 for Seniors 
Purchase tickets in the Narthex  

or see Mary Geis. 
Desserts needed for the Dessert Auction 

Choirs will practice as follows: 
ADULT CHOIR: 
•Wed Feb 7 - 7pm 
•Wed Feb 14 - Ash Wednesday  (No Practice After Service) 
•Wed Feb 21, 28 - practice following Lent worship  
•Wed Mar 7, 14, 21 - practice following Lent Worship  
•Thurs Mar 29 - practice following Maunday Thursday Worship  
•Fri Mar 30 - Sing for Good Friday (No Practice After Service) 
•Sun April 1 - Easter Sunday Second Service 

KOOL CHOIR  
Practice Following Second Service the following Sundays: 
Feb 4, 18, Mar 4, 18,  
Saturday  Mar 31- following Easter Egg Hunt 
Sunday April 1 - Easter Sunday Second Service 
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As we continue though the Epiphany Season, let’s glance 
back at what been going on the last several months.   
Advent by Candlelight was well attended and well re-
ceived.  There are some ideas we’ll be developing for 
next year’s event, so it’s good that we have the whole 
year to plan all the details.  
 A big thank you goes out to Phyllis Miesner for coordinat-
ing and hosting the caroling in December and then head-
ing up the Game Night in January. Caroling had a small, 
but enthusiastic crowd attend.  Game Night had about 8 

folks come, but I’ve heard they had a grand time together.  
With Lent starting mid-February, we are already getting plans set for the Len-
ten Dinner.  As we did with the Advent Dinners, we’ll be asking the various 
boards to provide the Wednesday Lenten meals.  We’ll be experimenting with 
a couple of variations this year, so will be looking for feed-back on what’s liked 
and what’s not.  Ash Wednesday is February 14th this year, so the dinners will 
start the week following. 
The schedule for the dinners follows: 
�.I2/,2;���<�JC1��1/40���,:,-�,7-��2.,-  
�.I2/,2;��#<��,D.-�K15,51��,2� – Fellowship Board to do 
=,23?�B<�JC1��1/40���,:,-�,7-��2.,-  
=,23?��L<�J,31��,2  
=,23?���<�JC1��1/40���,:,-�,7-��2.,-  
Our goal with Lent is the same as it was for Advent.  We want folks to have the 
freedom to come, eat and attend service without the added pressure of prepar-
ing something to bring. However, anyone is welcome to bring additional dishes 
to help fill out the menu.  Let Jane Stancliff know if you’d like to help with any 
of the meals. You can call or text @ 304-0560 or e-mail: stancraft-
er@gmail.com. 
As the old year has passed and the New Year is started, I’m constantly re-
minded of the grace and love of our God and our need to be connected to Him 
constantly. May the coming year be filled with joy and peace as we serve Our 
Lord and Savior. 
Blessings, Jane Stancliff  
Chair – Fellowship Board 
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Quilters 
Join the Lutheran World 
Relief QUILTERS on 
Tuesday, February 6 
from 10:00 – 3:00 to tie 
quilts.   Bring your 
lunch and join us for a 
time of good ole fellow-
ship.  Stay the entire 
time or as long as your 
schedule permits. 
 Hope to see you there!   
Mark your calendar for 
the 1st Tuesday of each 
month. If you have any 
fabric pieces, thin blan-
kets, curtains, drapes, 
sheets, etc you no long-
er need, the quilters 
would love to recycle 
them into quilts. 

On Sunday, February 11, 3:00 p.m. we will welcome Barbara Kay back to Blessed 
Savior to this time portray Mary Todd Lincoln in costume and 
story.  Barbara Kay is a Glen Carbon resident who will provide 
a “first-person” account of Mrs. Lincoln.  A retired educator Mrs. 
Kay has portrayed numerous women important to American his-
tory, including Katherina von Bora Luther, Martha Washington, 
Dolly Madison, Clara Barton and Molly Brown.  Last October 
she was at Blessed Savior as Katherina von Luther.  Kay will be 
followed by Author, Publisher, and Composer Glen Aubrey who 
will be briefly talking about his 5th book on Abraham Lincoln 
“Lincoln: The Making of a Leader”. This is part of a community 
outreach through our Evangelism Committee. 
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BSLC 24-hour 
Prayer Vigil 

Blessed Savior Quilters      
Let’s take a trip to Africa.  Our destination is Tanzania.  
Upon arrival we board a dirty old open truck with side-
boards that will hopefully keep our supplies and us 
from falling out.  We begin chugging down an un-
paved narrow road filled with deep ruts and pray for a 
safe trip.  After a long hot ride we arrive at a village 
that is still suffering from a devastating drought.  The 
surviving people look at our faces with a sense of 
heartbreak and loss.  Our faces might even look the 
same.  How can our guide and we be of help?  
     Though the solution to all these problems is not dependent on us, there is something we CAN do.  We 
are familiar with the Lutheran World Relief.  This is the agency that we support with our ongoing quilt pro-
ject.   At the end of October we send all the quilts we have completed to their warehouses and shipping 
headquarters in Baltimore or Minneapolis.  Thousands of quilts leave from these ports to disaster areas 
around the world.  Tanzania is one of the ports to which some of our most recent shipments arrived.   
     YOU, too, can make a difference in the lives of thousands of unfortunate people who do not have the 
luxuries of comfort and convenience with which WE are so richly blessed.  Are you willing to spend a few 
hours or more only one day each month to assist a group of dedicated folks here at Blessed Savior in mak-
ing or assembling quilts for Lutheran World Relief?  The task requires a little bit of skill and a BIG HEART .  
The time spent will make a tremendous difference to countless people around the world who are struggling 
for survival.   The success of this ongoing program is dependent on the participation of our members.  We 
are truly in need of many more willing volunteers!  Are YOU willing to give it a try? 
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Friday March 2, 6 pm –  
Saturday March 3, 6 pm 

Sign up for one or more  
30-minute time slots. 

Send your prayers to Brian Lloyd @ bjlloydc5kc10@hotmail.com 
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LCMS Stewardship Ministry 
 
     “I am not commanding you, but I want to test the sincerity of your 
love by comparing it with the earnestness of others.  For you know the 
grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, that though he was rich, yet for your 
sakes he became poor, so that you through his poverty might become 
rich” (2 Corinthians 8:8-9). 
     Without commands or even arm-twisting, St. Paul encourages, even 
challenges, the Church in Corinth to demonstrate the sincerity of their 
faith by their generosity in giving. He does this because giving generously is a gift of the Spirit given to us 
through the Gospel.  
     St. Paul wrote: “But just as you excel in everything—in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in complete ear-
nestness and in your love for us—see that you also excel in this grace of giving” (2 Corinthians 8:7). In oth-
er words, just as we grow in faith and speech and knowledge of eternal things by the Holy Spirit through the 
Word of God, so also do we grow in giving from the same Spirit through the same Word.  
     The problem is that the grace of generosity often grows cold in us. It’s not so much that we stop giving, 
but we don’t put it first. We treat it like all the other bills that must be paid. It becomes a chore, just one 
more thing to check off a list of things to do. That empties it of its spiritual power and robs us of the joy that 
Christ and the Scriptures assign to it.  
     On top of that, since this generosity is linked to faith and knowledge of divine things, a lack of excelling 
in giving is a sure sign that our faith and knowledge of God are under attack as well.  
     Thus St. Paul points to the foundation of generosity: the generosity of Christ Himself. Even though He 
was rich, He became poor so that we who are poor might become rich. Thus, the incarnation, suffering, and 
death of our Lord on the cross is the reason, source, and driving force for our generosity in giving to the 
church.  
     And since Christ who was rich became poor so that we might be rich in His grace—of which generous 
giving is part—so we also who are rich in His grace can excel in pressing His grace into service toward the 
gracious work of the church.  
     Pay attention to what you give to the church so that you may excel at it. And if you find that your heart 
has grown cold or indifferent toward it, immerse yourself in God’s Word. Read it at home. Attend Bible 
Class. Hear and listen to it preached in the Divine Service.  
     Be reminded of what Christ has done for you in His incarnation, suffering, and death. For this will 
strengthen your faith and knowledge. And where that excels, so will the grace of giving excel also.  

� � � � � . �

Sanctity of  Human Life  
Our church is participating in Mosaic Pregnancy & Health Centers’ (PHC) Baby Bottle Campaign. 
100% of the proceeds from this collection will go to Mosaic PHC to support their efforts to reach 
out to women, men, and their unborn babies with free life-affirming medical services and the Gos-
pel of Jesus Christ. Pick up a bottle in the narthex this Sunday and fill it with coins, cash or checks 
and return by Sunday, February 11.  Bottles will be picked up on Wednesday, February 21. To 
learn more about Mosaic PHC, visit www.supportmosaic.org 

Thank You! The Blessed Savior staff wishes to thank all of you for 
your generosity toward us this Christmas.  We appreciate the love 
you have shown us through the monetary gifts you shared with 
us.  We are truly blessed to be able to serve our Lord in this church 
where ministry happens through its talented, caring and dedicated 
members. It is a joy to work with you and we look forward to  all 
that God has in store for us in 2018.   If there is any way that we 
can be of assistance to you or your family and frie nds, please do 
not hesitate to contact us.  May God bless you and keep you in His 
care this year.  �

Pastor Vern , Pastor Matt &  Nancy��



Dear Blessed Savior Family 
    MK.,3.� �:.,E.�C65?�;1/<�+;�4.,3.� �86E.�;1/�   I do not give 
to you as the world gives.  Do not let your hearts be troubled 
and do not be afraid" John 14:27 
     Thank you, Blessed  Savior Family, from the bottom of our 
?.,250�912�;1/2�0/44125�5?21/8?�42,;.20�3,2-0�+.,:0 <�,7-�
messages.   Each and every one came at just the right time, 
51�?.:4�/0�D71C�5?,5�C.�C.2.�715�C,:D678�5?60�N1/27.;�,:17.<�
we had our Lord and our extended family at Blessed Savior. 
We felt your love throughout  Mary's journey battling Cancer.�

We would also like to thank the Church and the Monday night Bible Study 
group for the luncheon that followed the funeral. 
    We felt the Lord's Peace even though we were hurting and could not under-
stand why.  Again Thank you Blessed Savior for all your love and Support. 
 
In Christ's Love 
Chris & Sandie Rust & family 
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Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois  
January 16, 2018  
Blessed Savior Lutheran Church  
c/o Susan McKean  
2 Spindler Lane  
Highland, IL   
 
Dear Blessed Savior Lutheran Church:  
Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois 
(LCFS) would like to thank you for your support.  Please know that your 
thoughtfulness and generous donations to our clients for Christmas are greatly 
appreciated.  Again, thanks you from the staff and clients of LCFS.  
 
Blessings!  
Wanda Rollins , Office Supervisor  - LCFS  

Scottrade Center Volunteer Corner 
     The St. Louis Blues ran into a little funk in the month of De-
cember and January, but they are still in the top 3 of the divi-
sion and trying to get back on the right track. 
     However, our volunteer groups have gotten off to a great 
start and have done well at the first 2 Scottrade Center events.  We have made 
over $825 for those 2 events… Hopefully, we can keep raking in the dough 
during the next 2 events (one in February and one in March).  Then we have 
the playoffs starting in mid-April!!! 
     Keep an eye out for announcements about the February and March 
events.  Hopefully, you can join us for and work one or both of those 
events.  Your help would really be appreciated!!! 
Thanks.  
Curtis Kuppler, BSLC Scottrade Center Volunteer Coordinator 
 

� � � � � / �

Chairman’s Chat 
 
The first month of 2018 
has quickly passed and 
soon we will be ready to 
start the celebration of 
Lent with Ash Wednes-
day being on Feb 14th.  
 
The council and the 
committees met on Sat-
urday, JAN 20th to dis-
cuss goals for the 
church for the 2018 cal-
endar year.  We came 
up with good goals and 
hopefully will be able to 
present some of them to 
the congregation soon. 
 
One important thing 
coming up this year is 
the 25th anniversary of 
the church so watch for 
news about the upcom-
ing celebration… 
 
See ya next month!!!! 
In God’s Name, 
Curtis Kuppler 
BSLC Congregational 
Chairman 
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1     Karen Olson 
4   Jackie Davis 
4 Sara Lesire 
6    Elaine Kjosa, Barbara Edgar 
8    Elizabeth Lundeby  
9 Brian Gass, Maurine Trapp 
10 Sam Bradfield, Rachael Simkins  
11 Diane Colvin, 
11   John & Joan Gefferth 
12 Alex Hollenbeck, Rachel Weaver  
15  Karen Depping 
17  Elise Trapp 
21 Nancy Schmidt  
22 Jill Kinsella, Samuel Calzada 
24   Nate Berens 
25 Lorene Lurtz, Margene Jerrolds,  
26 Mike Davis 
��� Jackson Husemann�

3 Tom & Amy Martin 
4     Ed & Kathy Markle 
26   Wayne & Gwen Kemp 

We are sorry if your birthday or anniversary has been 
overlooked.  Please call the church office, 632-0126 or 
email Nancy at nancy@mybslc,org so we may add 
your name to our list.  Thanks for your help.  

10 biblical ways to love  
1. Listen without interrupting. “To answer before listening — that is 
folly and shame” (Proverbs 18:13).  
2. Speak without accusing. “Be quick to listen, slow to speak and 
slow to become angry” (James 1:19).  
3. Give without selfishness. “The righteous give without sparing” 
(Proverbs 21:26).  
4. Pray without ceasing. “We have not stopped praying for you” 
(Colossians 1:9).  
5. Answer without arguing. “Better a dry crust with peace and quiet 
than a house full of feasting, with strife” (Proverbs 17:1).  
6. Share without pretending. “Speaking the truth in love, we will grow to become in every respect the 
mature body of … Christ” (Ephesians 4:15).  
7. Enjoy without complaining. “Do everything without grumbling or arguing” (Philippians 2:14).  
8. Trust without wavering. “[Love] always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres” (1 
Corinthians 13:7).  
9. Forgive without punishing. “Forgive as the Lord forgave you” (Colossians 3:13).  
10. Promise without forgetting. “A longing fulfilled is a tree of life” (Proverbs 13:12). �

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 18 this year. Christians have observed this season of the 
church year since the fourth century. It’s traditionally a time of reflection, penitence and spiritual renewal 
before Easter.  
 
During Lent, some Christians give up something that hinders their relationship with God. Others do some-
thing extra for their spiritual growth or make a special sacrifice. The key is to make Lent a memorable 
season of sincere spiritual growth — a time that can set the tone for the rest of the year.  



Our New Home  
A preacher who had always feared death felt powerless to 
comfort others who were facing it. Toward the end of his 
life, he moved to another house. When all the furniture 
had been packed, he lingered in the home where he’d 
raised his children and prepared many sermons. An as-
sistant interrupted those reflections by saying, 
“Everything’s gone, sir, but the new house is better than 
this one. Come away.”  
 
The preacher never forgot this lesson. God has prepared 
for his children a home infinitely better than earth — “an 
eternal house in heaven, not built by human hands” (2 
Corinthians 5:1, NIV). �

What do I have, Lord, that you would need me as a s ervant?  
Eyes, he said,  
to see the beauty in all that I’ve made —  
and my children as they travel life’s highway.  
 
Hands, he said,  
to reach out and touch hurting souls,  
to give a hug or encouraging pat on the back.  
 
Feet, he said,  
to lead my children through this world of strife  
and to help them run from sin and follow me.  
 
Mouth, he said,  
to lift up your voice and sing praises to me  
so others may hear the joy in your heart.  
 
Ears, he said,  
to listen to my still, small voice of love  
and to hear my children when they cry for help.  
 
Heart, he said,  
so you may know the full love of my Spirit  
and love my children as I have loved you.  
—Thomas Butler 
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The Gift that Gives 
Love ever gives,  
forgives, outlives  
and ever stands  
with open hands.  
And while it lives, it 
gives.  
For this is love’s pre-
rogative —  
to give, and give, and 
give.  
—John Oxenham �

Souper Bowl of 
Caring Can Drive   
(1 small case chal-
lenge!) Now through 
Sunday, February 4.  
Bring in your dona-
tions for the O’Fallon 
Food Pantry.  
Place your donations 
on the table located in 
the Narthex.  

CONGRATULATIONS!  
     Since 2010, over $370 million has been distributed to thousands of churches, schools, and other non-
profits just like yours through Thrivent Choice®. Through this program, eligible members can recommend 
where Thrivent donates millions of charitable outreach dollars each year. 
     We are excited to share, based on member recommenda tions, Blessed Savior Lutheran Church 
received $651 in charitable outreach funding in 201 7. We hope this gift helped to further support 
your incredible work.  
     All 2017 Choice Dollars® have been made available for members to direct. Encourage your supporters 
to direct now. Use the free promotional materials available in the Promote Thrivent Choice section on 
Thrivent.com to easily remind your supporters about Thrivent Choice and the positive impact that can be 
made by directing Choice Dollars to your organization. As a reminder, 2017 Choice Dollars expire on March 
31, 2018. �
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